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Public Hearing Notice  
 

City of Salem Planning Board 
 

Will hold a public hearing for all persons interested in the application of MICHAEL BUONFIGLIO for 
the property located at 54 and 56 Swampscott Road (Map 07, Lots 65 and 64) for a special use permit per 
Section 3.1.3 and Section 9.4 of the Salem Zoning Ordinance to allow a change in use from an auto repair 
shop to a contractor’s yard and landscaping business in the Business Park Development District. 
Specifically, the applicant proposes to repair the shop for use as office and storage, with the addition of a 
second floor to the existing building. 

The public hearing will be held Thursday, April 2, 2020 at 7:00 PM, via remote participation with 
instructions to be posted to www.salem.com no later than March 31, 2020, in accordance with Chapter 
40A of the Massachusetts General Laws and Governor Baker’s Emergency Order dated March 12, 2020. 
A copy of the application and plans will be posted to www.salem.com. 

Ben J. Anderson, Chair 
Planning Board 
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